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Town of Farmington
- Zoning Boards of Appeals & = N OF ARV GTON
Planning Board BUILDINGS OFFIGE
1000 County Rd 8

Farmington, NY 14425

ATTN Ronald L. Brand & Ed Hemminger RE; SEQR/ Delaware River Solar
Power Plant

Dear Board members,
Please accept this letter as a strong NO for the proposed Delaware River
Solar Power Plant.

We moved to this picturesque Northeast quadrant of the Town of Farmington
22 years ago and raised our three sons on our 100-acre farm on Fox Road
located directly across from the proposed Solar Power Plant. We take great
pride in our restoration of our 1842 Historic Cobblestone. Passersby’s often
stop and ask if they can take pictures of our house. We always oblige and
often my husband will give a grand tour pointing out its architectural
elements. | mention this to illustrate our commitment to preserving the
neighborhood.

The proposed Delaware River Solar Power Plant would be an eyesore, in part
because of the chain-link fence, that would be placed around it with minimal
landscaping, 24/7 lighting, road glare, etc. And further as there is no real
comparable data to prove otherwise, one can assume that this Large-Scale
Power Plant will influence neighboring home values.

Finally, there is a term “SOLAR SPRAWL” that is mentioned frequently in
research | have completed. Simply stated. “SOLAR SPRAWL” is once one
large scale Solar plant is approved others nearby follow.

Say No to Delaware Solar and keep the integrity of the Neighborhood intact.

Thank you

Nancy Falanga ;22-year Farmington resident, tax payer and farm owner.



